
 

 

October 11, 2023 

 

Dear Sir or Madam: 

Community Rehabilita=on Hospital North, South and West CEOs and leadership teams are 
pleased to endorse the mission of Villa Licci’s residen=al apartments for adults with trauma=c 
brain injury.  

This project aligns with our mission to improve func=on and quality of life of our pa=ents. 
Providing survivors of a brain injury access to appropriate housing and a living environment that 
enables a level of independence will be a key component to healing and improving quality of 
life.  

To date, there are no long-term independent or semi-independent living opportuni=es for our 
popula=on. Villa Licci will help to fill this compelling gap in the con=nuum of care for brain 
injury survivors.  

Our hospitals are joint-venture partners with Community Health Network, through this 
partnership, we are mutually invested in a community that best facilitates independent living 
for individuals with brain injury in the Central Indiana region.  

We support Villa Licci in establishing appropriate housing and a living environment that enables 
independence and enhances the quality of life for individuals impacted by brain injury. 

 

Sincerely, 

Roxy Stacy, North CEO 
Michelle Russell, South CEO 
Catherine Middleton, West CEO 


